Chester P(?“rryél\lllgg;hall, 1908-1995

Funeral services for Chester Perry Marshall, 86, were held Monday, May 1, 1995, at 2 p.m. at the
First Church of the Nazarene in Wheatland, with Pastor Larry Benjamin officiating. Interment followed
in the Wheatland Cemetery.

Mr. Marshall died Wednesday, April 26, 1995, at the Platte County Memorial Nursing Home in
Wheatland.

Chester was born December 2, 1908, in McCook, Neb., the son of Harry and Mary (Peters) Marshall.
He moved with his parents to Wheatland in 1918. On October 6, 1935, he married Margaret Curtis, at
her parents’ house in Wheatland. Chester farmed on the Wheatland Flats until 1954.

He was cutodian at Libbey Elementary Schools for 20 years and then retired. He then became the cus-
todian at the Senior Center for 14 years after retiring.

Chester was a member of the First Church of the Nazarene and a past member of the Antelope Gap
Grange. He enjoyed gardening and yardwork, reading the Bible and his grandchildren.

Chester is survived by his wife, Margaret of Wheatland; two children, Marlin Marshall and Celeste
Hamby, both of Wheatland; three sisters, Zonetta Haeberle of Wheatland, Pearl Kissel of Lingle, Wyo,
and Elizabeth Shafer of Twin Falls, Idaho, four grandchildren, and five great grandchildren, and five
great grandchildren.

He was preceded in death by his parents, three brothers, two sisters, and a great granddaughter.

Serving as pallbearers were John Thalken, John Exon, Glen Valentine, Tony Valentine, Larry Ham-
by, and Willard Weber. Honorary pallbearers were all of his many friends.

A memorial to the First Church of the Nazarene, 406-12th street, Wheatland, Wyoming 82201, or to
the Senior Center, 1605 16th street; Wheatland, Wyoming 82201, would be appreciated by the family.

The Platte Funeral Chapel of Wheatland was in charge of the arrangements.
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